	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	11 MAY 2006

	(2.15 pm - 3.35 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Business Development)

	Present
	Mr Donaldson, Mr Doughty, Professor Green, Ms McFaull, Dr Pevalin, Professor Russo, Ms Stevens, Mr Stock

	Apologies
	Ms Michalowski, Ms Patel, Professor Pretty

	Secretary
	Ms Manning-Press, Research Governance and Planning Manager


Agenda
Item
	1
	CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The Chair welcomed Mr Richard Doughty, the Students’ Union Ethics and Environment Officer, as a new member of the Ethics Committee.
	07/06

	
	
	
	

	2
	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	No additional items were starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda.  The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	08/06

	
	
	
	

	3
	MINUTES
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 2 February 2006 were signed as a correct record.
	09/06

	
	
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara had reconsidered the following applications and taken Chair’s action to approve them:
(a) Catherine Blostone (Department of Health and Human Sciences) - What Do Girl-Bullies Consider Rewarding About Their Behaviour?.

(b) Professor Elaine Fox with others (Departments of Psychology, Electronic Systems Engineering and Computer Science) - Extension to mobile phone base-station project to examine the effects of short-term exposure to the electromagnetic fields emitted by the TETRA system on human health.

(c) Ben Wright (Department of Psychology) - Multiple sclerosis, visual stress and cortical hyperexcitability:  An investigation of the mechanisms underlying visual disturbances associated with multiple sclerosis and techniques for treatment.
	10/06

	
	
	


	5
	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS BY MEMBERS OF ETHICS COMMITTEE
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	None.
	11/06

	
	
	
	

	6
	APPLICATIONS FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL FROM (EC/06/2):
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(a)
	Professor Paul Hunt (Department of Law) - Senior Researcher for Special Rapporteur on the Right to Health
	12/06

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The application should be approved.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(b)
	Ms Eleni Loupou (Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies) - The impact of adolescent pupil’s verbal and non-verbal behaviour on staff in a special education setting
	13/06

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The letter to the Head Teachers of the Pupil Referral Units should be sent from a departmental address and not from student accommodation.

2. The letter should contain more information about what the researcher is planning to do; the duration of visits; what information will be provided for teachers and parents of pupils; what will be provided in terms of feedback to teachers.  A revised letter should be submitted for approval.
3. Note should be made about adopting a Unit’s policy relating to withdrawal of children from the project and requesting details of that policy.  If the policy requires that individual letters should be sent to pupils’ parents or guardians informing them about the nature of the research taking place then the letter should be submitted for approval.
4. The consent form submitted was an incomplete template for consent on behalf of a participant.  Complete consent forms for both the organisations and the teachers participating should be submitted for approval.  In particular, either a separate participant information sheet should be provided or the section of the form relating to the project must include sufficient information to enable the participant to give informed consent.
5. The issue of the retention and use of data collected from individuals who subsequently withdraw from the study needs to be addressed in the information provided to participants.
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	


	
	(c)
	Dr Lynne Pettinger (Department of Sociology) - Informal Work, Creative Work:  the ‘Artworld’ of Musicians
	14/06

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The consent form submitted was an incomplete template for consent to take part in a research project - internet version. Complete consent forms, for both those participating in person and those participating via internet forum, should be submitted for approval.  In particular, either a separate participant information sheet should be provided or the section of the form relating to the project must include sufficient information to enable the participant to give informed consent.

Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(d)
	Dr Claudia Vickers (Department of Biological Sciences) - Academic Transfer Agreement for Tobacco Genome Database Access
	15/06

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Tobacco is an important model system.  The tobacco industry will not be providing funds for Dr Vickers’ research and the academic transfer agreement proposed is with North Carolina State University.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised. 

1. The applicant should obtain advice from the University’s Contract Officer about the proposed Academic Transfer Agreement.  In particular, the Committee sought assurance that Phillip Morris, the original funding provider for the database, would not have any claims to the results of the proposed research.  

Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	7
	ESRC RESEARCH ETHICS FRAMEWORK (REF)
	

	
	
	

	
	Received
	A verbal report on progress in reviewing and revising the University’s procedures for ethical review.
	16/06

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	It is a requirement of the REF that:

· the membership of ethics Committees must include independent lay members.  It will probably be necessary to advertise for such members.

· all members of ethics Committees must receive adequate training.

· The Ethics Committee’s procedures for considering and approval research proposals must be published. 
	17/06

	
	
	
	


	8
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Thursday 26 October 2006 at 2.15 pm in the Council Room (Room 6.02).
	18/06

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
2 June 2006
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